
Acworth Cemetery Trustees Minutes, May 16, 2024 
 
Present: Trustees Claudia Istel, Lillie LeBlanc and Helen Frink. Sexton Charley Brown was 
excused. 
 
Minutes of April 18th meeting were approved.  
 
Invoice: We approved and signed for payment an invoice from Mountainside Mowing April 15, 
2024: $522.50 for tree removal Old part Hill Road cemetery and Nye Road. 
 
Burials:  Lyle Balla’s memorial service will be held June 15th. Burial of cremains is uncertain at 
this time.  
Matt Balla’s memorial service will be June 22nd. Fenton and Hennessey is in charge of burial. 
 
Northeast corner: The town highway crew agreed at a Selectboard meeting on May 6th to 
smooth a road/pathway around the perimeter of this area. They will also remove stumps, 
smooth, grade and seed the area. Collin Crosby will coordinate with Charley Brown.  
After that work is done, Mike LeBlanc and Charley Brown will return to the work of marking out 
lots. 
 
Corner markers: Ten sets of corner markers have been ordered from Keene Monument. This 
bulk order should reduce the cost from the current $300 per set. Our 2024 budget of $450 for 
corner markers will be supplemented by funds for monument repair and tree work. Mowing has 
been on a 3-week schedule. Costs can be reduced by mowing less frequently, unless wet 
weather increases grass growth.  
 
2024 Meeting Dates June 20, July 18, Aug. 15, Sept. 19, Oct. 17, Nov. 21. 
 
Cemetery Trustees 
Helen Frink, 603-863-4455, hfrink@keene.edu 
Claudia Istel: 603-338-8262, cistel79@gmail.com  
Lillie LeBlanc, 603-313-2268, lillie.leblanc1@icloud.com 
Sexton Charley Brown: 603-313-9843; cbz_drums@hotmail.com 
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